
 
Town of Kennebunkport 

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting-Special Meeting 
Town Hall – 6 Elm Street 

July 30, 2014 – 3 PM 
 
Minutes of the Selectmen Meeting of July 30, 2014 
 
Selectmen present:  Stuart E. Barwise, Patrick Briggs, Allan Daggett 
 
Selectman absent:  Ed Hutchins, Sheila Matthews-Bull  
 
Others present: Laurie Smith, and Arlene McMurray 
 
1. Call to Order.  
 
Chair Daggett called the meeting to order at 3:12 PM 
 
2. Clarify the 2014 tax commitment for fiscal year 2015.  
  
Town Manager Laurie Smith explained that the County sent the Town the 
wrong figures for the tax commitment.  Their figures did not include the 
interest on the Town’s installment payment.  It means a difference of 
$6,930.85, which will not change the mil rate.  Town Attorney Amy Tchao  
advised her that the Board should rescind its previous motion from the last 
meeting and revote.  
 
Motion by Selectman Barwise, seconded by Selectman Briggs, to rescind the 
motion from the July 24, 2014, meeting to establish a mil rate of $7.63 per 
thousand with an overlay of $ 94,657.49 for a tax commitment totaling $14, 
296,356.41 (It is understood that July 24, 2014, is the tax commitment date.) 
Vote: 3-0.     
 
Motion by Selectman Barwise, seconded by Selectman Briggs, to establish a 
mil rate of $7.63 per thousand with an overlay of $ 87,726.97 for a tax 
commitment totaling $14, 296,356.41  (It is understood that July 30, 2014, is 
the tax commitment date.) Vote: 3-0.     
 
Ms. Smith added that this new vote would change the first half, due date for 
taxes to September 15, 2014, instead of September 10. 
 
Ms. Smith said the new speed sign is on Community House Road.  She also 
passed out a Media Release from the Police Department warning people about 
a jury duty scam. 
 
 



3. Adjournment 
 
Motion by Selectman Barwise, seconded by Selectman Briggs, to adjourn. 
Vote:  3-0.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:17 PM.  
 
Submitted by  
 
Arlene McMurray  
Administrative Assistant 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 


